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Direct Dial:           01463 702502

Mobile:                     0774 857 4471
Email:         John.Wood@highland.gov.uk    Your ref:
              030/002751
Our ref:
          

Date:                     25 June 2004


Dear Richard
Rogart North - Kilbraur Hill WGS
Thank you for your letter and notification of 30 July, enclosing a letter to you from Dietrich Pannwitz of IM Forestry dated 11 June which I had not previously seen.  This offers a number of useful clarifications, and it would have been useful to me, and to progressing the case as a whole, to have had sight of the points he makes.  In particular I see that there is now the possibility of reducing the size of the scheme whereas previously I was given to understand that the overall boundaries could not be altered.  So there are clearly new considerations here.
As I have said before, we have already had several meetings to try to accommodate archaeological conservation within this scheme, and after considerable consideration, including looking closely at planting densities, I came to the conclusion that this could not be done within the scheme as then proposed.  I was then asked to provide a formal letter setting out this decision and my reasons for it, which I did.  That is why I have questioned the value of further meetings to go over this ground again. However, I see from your letter that you are going to hold a meeting to decide this case whether I am present or not.  I fail to see how this could deal with the issues satisfactorily, but if this meeting is part of a formal process you must go through when an objection is made, then I wish to be present.  Please send me an invitation.
Your process for dealing with an objection has never been explained to me, and perhaps you would be good enough to do so.  For example, my understanding of the archaeological notification procedure was that the regional archaeologist is notified before the scheme is published by the Commission on the Register to enable comments and if necessary objections to be lodged at an early stage.  This procedure is specific to archaeology and was I understand set up in 1988 by the then Secretary of State for Scotland independently of the local authority consultation process.   I thought that you had accepted my previous letter as a formal objection, and I am surprised to see from your latest letter that there is a requirement for any objections to be lodged by John Rennilson.  On all these points I may be wrong, and I am looking for clarification.  I will take Robert Patton’s advice regarding the Council’s procedures for lodging objections to forestry schemes.  Geoff Robson is currently on leave, but he is expected back at the end of next week.  I will arrange a meeting of relevant colleagues here to discuss this case as soon as he returns.   
Yours sincerely,
A.J.R.Wood

Senior Archaeologist
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